
 

Hue, August 10th 2020 

 

To:  Eyes of Compassion Relief Org. (EOCRO) 

           52 Evelyn Wiggins Dr. 

           Toronto, ON. M3J 0E8 

           Canada. 
 

Dear EOCRO’s benefactors. 

Following is the condition of the heart patient Nguyen Dinh Thoi 

 

Nguyen Dinh Thoi, born in 2001. Thoi is currently living with grandparents 

in Dien Hai Commune, Phong Dien District, Thua Thien Hue Province. He 

was born with a congenital heart disease, but his family could not afford to 

take him to the hospital for examination. Recently, when his health 

deteriorated, they took him to the hospital. However, after a period of 

hospitalization, they still cannot get any money to pay for Thoi's surgery. 

From young until now, Thoi lives with her grandparents because her mother 

is mentally ill and has left the family for a long time. His father also left to 

go to the South after that, having no contact with his family. The life of the 

grandparents and Thoi depended on grandfather's work in catching fish on 

the river because his grandmother was blind and could not work. 

Occasionally, Thoi’s uncle helped him and his grandparents a little to live. 

The grandparents are over 70 years old this year, so he could not work much 

more to support his grandchildren. Because of the very urgent time for 

Thoi's surgery, OGCDC did not have time to visit her family to confirm his 

situation. However, OGCDC contacted the local authority where Thoi and 

grandparents are living to get more information. Through the local 

government, all information provided by Thoi’s grandfather is completely 

correct. 

  

Thoi and his grandparents at the hospital somtimes receive a few hundred 

thousand vnd helped by their roommates. Thoi's grandfather did not know 

where to rely when the hospital announced that his family had prepared 40 

million VND (minus the estimated insurance payment) to pay for Thoi's 

surgery. Therefore, he was introduced to OGCDC to ask for help because 

with the current situation, his family did not have any money to pay for 

Thoi's surgery. Before that situation, the Hue Central Hospital also ask an 

for help from other donor with 30 million VND. They hope that EOCRO 

will support him with lacked 10 million VND.  

 

Head of the office 

 
      Nguyen Viet Nhan MD. Ph.D 

  

 
 
 



THE PHOTOS OF THE PATIENT’S HOME 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


